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Dear Cassidy: 

I received the April 21, 2016, letter submitted by members of the Eta Rho Chapter of Alpha Phi at 

the University of San Diego ("Alpha Phi") appealing the sanctions issued by the Fraternity and 

Sorority Life Standards Board ("FSLSB")1  in connection with its April 12, 2016, hearing. Alpha Phi 

was notified of the FSLSB Hearing Board's decision in a letter dated April 14, 2016. 

Typically, the chapter president is authorized to decide whether a chapter will appeal an FSLSB 

Hearing Board decision. Even though you did not sign the appeal, I am accepting and considering 

the appeal in light of the sanctions issued and the number of members who signed the appeal letter. 

I have carefully reviewed and considered the appeal, and this letter sets forth my decision. 

Background 

In late February 2016, the Director of Student Leadership and Engagement was notified of incidents 

involving Alpha Phi that occurred earlier that month. The Alpha Phi president was notified, as was 

Alpha Phi International. Alpha Phi promptly initiated its own investigation and internal judicial 

processes, which resulted in the dismissal/resignation of multiple members. 

Alpha Phi provided the results of its investigation and internal judicial processes to the university 

as part of the university's investigation. After the completion of the university's investigation, and 

consistent with the requirements of the FSLSB procedures, the report and supporting 

documentation (including a summary of Alpha Phi's internal investigation and findings) were 

provided to the lnterfraternity Council and the Panhellenic Council Vice Presidents of Wellness and 

Standards ("Vice Presidents"). The Vice Presidents, in consultation with the Director of Student 

Leadership and Engagement, identified alleged violations of the Fraternity/Sorority Guidelines and 

referred the matter to an FSLSB Hearing Board. 

In a letter dated March 28, 2016, Alpha Phi, by and through its presidentz, was notified of the 

alleged violations and the scheduled hearing. The letter provided written notice of the alleged 

1 Pursuant to the Fraternity/Sorority Guidelines, the FSLSB is designated to handle complaints against 

fraternity and sorority organizations. FSLSB hearings are conducted through Hearing Boards. A Hearing 
Board consists of six students and one faculty /staff member. 
2 The Fraternity /Sorority Guidelines state that notices for all hearings are to be sent to the chapter president. 

Chapter presidents - who are elected by the membership - speak and act on behalf of the chapter, and USO 








